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Scan this QR 
code to go to 
our Instagram 

page!

Scan this 
QR code to 
go to our 
website!

At James Wolfe, we are constantly striving to further enrich the 
opportunities and experiences for our pupils -- this may include 
playground improvements, extracurricular activities, development of 
indoor spaces (e.g. libraries), special provision, inspirational visitors and 
experiences. If you would like to make a contribution to our     
fundraising efforts, please go to our Go Fund Me page at 
https://gofund.me/3f7ee947. We will share updates on how we spend 
these donations in The Wolfe. Thank you for your contributions.

http://www.jameswolfe.greenwich.sch.uk
https://www.instagram.com/p/CVAoXV8tLYR/
mailto:admin@jameswolfe.greenwich.sch.uk
#
https://gofund.me/3f7ee947


Welcome to The Wolfe! 

This term is a short one and it has flown by. Despite the length of the term, we have 
fitted in so much. 

You may be aware that a magical Historical Society donated their Miniature Museum to 
James Wolfe. The children across the school have visited this museum and a ‘Broggan’ 
has escaped, which is creating mischief in our school. The only way to get the Broggan 
safely back into the box is use the local history knowledge they have acquired to fake a 
piece of lost treasure. The sense of magic around the school has been wonderful and 
the writing that has been produced across our classes has been purposeful and brilliant! 
We are so proud at James Wolfe to bring so many different opportunities to the 
children and this has been supported by Punch Drunk. 

Uniform reminder

Please remember that your child 
should be in uniform. We have 
noticed a number of children 
coming to school with fashionable 
items, coloured trainers, jewellery 
and incorrect P.E. kit. The uniform 
policy can be found here.

Many thanks for your continued support, I look forward to seeing you on the gate. 

Victoria Gallagher         Cheryl Raithby
Headteacher   Deputy Headteacher

Parking reminder

We have received a number of 
complaints from neighbours and 
parents about the unsafe parking 
outside both of our sites. Please 
ensure you park safely and 
legally when dropping off or 
picking up your child.

https://www.jameswolfe.greenwich.sch.uk/school-uniform
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February March

Monday 29th January to Friday 9th February -- 
4V Intensive Swimming 
Thursday 1st February – 4M/4S Trip to Skittle 
Alley
Friday 2nd February – Parent Advisory Group 
Meeting- Equity (9:15am)
Friday 2nd February – 4P/4V Trip to Skittle Alley
Tuesday 6th February – Safer Internet Day
Tuesday 6th to Thursday 8th February – 
Parents’ Evenings
Thursday 8th February – Boys’ Football ‘A’ 
League Fixture Day (Meridian Sports Ground) 
Friday 9th February – 1F/1H Trip to Cutty Sark 
and Maritime Museum
Friday 9th February – Boys’ Football ‘B’ League 
Fixture Day (Meridian Sports Ground)
Friday 9th February – 6M/6U Bake Sale
Mon. 12th to Friday 16th February – Half Term
Monday 19th February to Friday 1st March -- 
4M (AM) & 4S (PM) Intensive Swimming 
Wednesday 21st February – SEND Coffee 
Morning (9:15am)
Thursday 22nd to Thursday 29th February – 
Book Fair
Thursday 22nd February – Boys’ Football ‘A’ 
League Fixture Day (Meridian Sports Ground) 
Friday 23rd February – Boys’ Football ‘B’ League 
Fixture Day (Meridian Sports Ground)
Monday 26th February to Friday 1st March – 
Year 6 Mocks Week
Thursday 29th February – Year 3/4 Football 
Team vs. Morden Mount (Randall Place)
Thursday 29th February – 6G/6S Bake Sale

Monday 4th to Friday 8th March – Book 
Week
Wednesday 6th March – Year 4/5/6 Girls’ 
Football Team Fixture Day (Meridian Sports 
Ground)
Friday 8th March – Boys’ Football ‘B’ League 
Fixture Day (Meridian Sports Ground)
Friday 15th March – Boys’ Football ‘B’ League 
Fixture Day (Meridian Sports Ground)
Monday 18th March – 2B/2M Trip to Tower of 
London
Wednesday 20th March – Girls’ Football 
Thursday 21st March – 2R/2E Trip to Tower of 
London
Thursday 21st March – Year 5/6 Boys’ 
Football
Thursday 28th March – Girls’ Football 
Thursday 28th March – Boys’ Football ‘A’ 
League Fixture Day (Meridian Sports Ground) 

Class Assemblies
Wednesdays at 9:30am

Randall Place
6th March: 3A
13th March: 3P
20th March: 3C
27th March: 3O

Royal Hill
6th March: 5J 
13th March: 5N
20th March: 5E
27th March: 5M

April May

Friday 29th March to Friday 12th April – Easter 
Holiday
Monday 15th to Friday 26th April – Year 6 
Group 1 Intensive Swimming 

Monday 13th to Thursday 16th May – Year 6 
SATS Week
Monday 6th May – Bank Holiday
Monday 27th to Friday 31st May – Half Term

Later in the Year

Monday 17th to Thursday 27th June -- Year 6 Group 2 (AM) & Group 3 (PM) Intensive Swimming 
Friday 28th June – INSET Day                                       Wednesday 24th July – Last Day of Term/Year

Key Dates



    Year 6
Year 6 Celebration 

Year 6 began the half term with Science Week, studying evolution and 
inheritance. We used maps to discover where to find the best fossils and wrote 
biographies of Alfred Wallace.  We also enjoyed an online workshop led by 
Michael Rosen, who showed us how to write our own poems based on one of 
our memories. Our trips to St Alfege Church were another highlight, as Year 6 
were allowed to explore the crypt where people sheltered during the Blitz.

Ms Bedding, Ms Cope, Ms Edgington & Ms Britton
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Reminders
Please bring in your PE kit on 
Thursdays.

Please remember that no jewellery, 
other than stud earrings, are 
allowed in school.

Upcoming Events
9th February: 6M/6U bake sale
29th February: 6G/6S bake sale

Homemade baked goods  for these 
events are needed, please - we 
hope to raise plenty of money for 
our end of Year 6 events!

Future Learning
This half term we will be continuing 
our World War Two topic, learning 
about the role soldiers from India 
had to play in the British Army and 
discovering more about life in the 
UK at this time.
We will also be learning all about 
the folklore and superstitions of the 
1940s, which will link to our visit 
from the Miniature Museum.

Reading Book(s)
This half term we will be reading Now or 
Never by Bali Rai and The Lion Above the 
Door by Onali Q. Rauf.



Future Learning
After half-term we will be reading The 
Highwayman by Alfred Noyes 
(https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=qFv
0K5eoYO4).
In Maths, we will move away from 
fractions and on to multiplication and 
division. We will research famous 
scientists and inventors. In History we will 
study various ancient civilisations.

    Year 5
Year 5 Celebration 

 

Mr Cowley, Miss McKenna, Mrs Cameron & Ms Brinkman
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Reminders
P.E. is on Friday each week. When 
sessions are in the morning (5J & 
5N), children may come to school 
ready in kit but should bring 
uniform to change into afterwards. 
For afternoon sessions (5E & 5M), 
children must come in wearing 
uniform but may travel home in PE 
kit. 

Upcoming Events
Slides from Year 6 Residential 
meeting for Year 5 parents: 
https://www.jameswolfe.greenwich.sch.u
k/school-newsletters-and-parent-letters
Class assemblies: On the following  
Wednesdays. at 9:30am
5 Jupiter - 6th March
5 Neptune - 13th March
5 Earth - 20th March
5 Mars - 27th March

Reading Book

We have had a few exceptionally busy weeks in Year 5, including the 
Tag-Rugby Gala, National Maritime Museum visits, Fire Brigade talks, a 
theatre trip/workshop – and it was fabulous to see so many of you at 
Biscuits and Books. There have also been some rather bizarre happenings 
around the school!

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=qFv0K5eoYO4
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=qFv0K5eoYO4
https://www.jameswolfe.greenwich.sch.uk/school-newsletters-and-parent-letters
https://www.jameswolfe.greenwich.sch.uk/school-newsletters-and-parent-letters


Upcoming Events
 - 30th Jan, visit from the Museum of 
London to research sources found in the 
Thames, dating from the 16th & 17th 
Century.
  - 1st and 2nd Jan - classes will be visiting 
Skittle Alley in the Royal Naval college as 
a local trip to support their topic learning.
 - 6th/7th/8th February:  Parents evening
- 4M and 4S are next to swim on 1st two 
weeks of Spring 2 term.

Future Learning
For the rest of this term, to 
compliment our History topic, we 
will be writing historical fiction 
about our visit to the Frost Fair.

Next term will be far from local! 
We'll have a geography focus and 
be looking at the Caribbean. Its 
food, its music and its historic ties 
with the UK.

    Year 4

Year 4 Celebration 
Time has flown this term but we have certainly packed a lot in. From intensive 
swimming weeks, Frost Fair research and perspective art, to the excitement of 
visitors from the Museum of London and even a trip to Skittle Alley, Year 4 have had 
some super experiences. Their understanding of how to record podcasts has 
improved and has supported them in remembering and revising their historical and 
geographical understanding of why the Thames froze those years it did. And all this 
before we mention that chaotic Broggan… How will we get it back in the box!?

Ms Burnett, Mr Phillips, Miss Parry, Ms Fagg & Ms Bell
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           Reminders
-There is a new format to Home learning 
but it will be very similar. Please continue 
to hand it in on the Classwork section - 
NOT the Stream. Thanks.
-Please remember the no jewellery rule. If 
your child is wearing inappropriate 
jewellery, staff are asked to take it to the 
office for parents to collect it at the end 
of the day.
-Well done with PE kits - please try to 
ensure we are sticking to our uniform.

Reading Book(s)



Future Learning
In Science, Year 3 will be learning 
about humans and other animals. 
In English, we will be reading 
Varjak Paw and writing newspaper 
reports. 
In Spanish, we will be learning how 
to say foods we like or dislike, as 
well as asking for snacks politely.
In Music, we will be exploring the 
keyboard. 
In Geography, we will be looking at 
the human and physical features 
of the polar regions. 
We will also be coding in 
Computing.

Reminders
PE for 3A and 3O will be on Monday 
mornings. PE for 3C and 3P will be 
Monday afternoon.

A reminder that, if children are 
bringing in a snack for playtime, it 
must be healthy.

    Year 3
Year 3 Celebration 

This term Year 3 have visited Chislehurst Caves as part of their Science 
learning on Light and Dark – thanks to all the parents that supported us on the 
trip. In English, the children have been learning to write non-chronological 
reports about Charles Darwin and his theory of Evolution through Natural 
Selection. The children will also be writing a diary entry in role of Charles 
Darwin describing his journey on the HMS Beagle and his trip to the Galapagos 
islands.

Miss Ablett, Ms Mistry, Miss Thompson & Miss Khorami
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Upcoming Events
7th/8th February:  Parents evening

Reading Book(s)

List and image of any books you are 
reading. 



Reading Book(s)

Reminders
PE kits worn on Wednesdays are 
dark bottoms, a white t-shirt and 
sensible trainers. 

Toys, including fidget toys, are not 
allowed in school. 

Medicine, cough sweets and rubs 
are not allowed in school unless 
there is a doctors’ note. 

    Year 2
Year 2 Celebration 

Year 2 have been creating incredible advertisements 
for hotels that are only fit for a superhero! With 
interesting slogans and catchy phrases, these adverts 
would certainly convince you stay at these 5 star 
resorts! This term, we introduced how to solve 
multiplication and division sentences, using arrays 
and drawings to deepen our understanding of these 
new operations. Year 2 also took a stroll down to 
Dreadnought walk, where they imagined what the 
river looked like back in 1831, when the Dreadnought 
floating hospital was moored there.

Miss Nutley, Mr Cooke, Mrs Richardson & Miss Cambridge
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Upcoming Events
7th/8th February:  Parents evening

Tower of London - Great Fire of 
London workshop:

2B and 2M - 18th March
2R and 2E - 21st March

Future Learning
Year 2 will be learning about the 
Great Fire of London. We will be 
writing chronological reports and 
completing research on this 
historical event.  We will continue to 
learn our times tables and begin to 
look at data, as well as continuing 
to develop our reading, writing and 
spelling skills. 



Reminders
PE:  1S/1W Tuesday am
       1F/1H Tuesday pm

BSL:  Friday pm

Reading records/books:  Every 
Friday

    Year 1
Year 1 Celebration 

In Year 1, we have been busy learning about 
pirates. We have been studying the history of 
pirates, as well as writing our very own pirate 
stories!  In Maths, we have been solving addition 
and subtraction equations, as well as learning 
many new mathematical terms. Our term 
culminated in trips to the Maritime Museum and 
the Cutty Sark for our Pirate Day out! 

Mr Chaplin, Miss Smith, Miss McGuire & Miss Addae-Ankomah
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Upcoming Events
7th/8th February:  Parents evening

9th February:  1F/1H school trip

TBC after half term:  Parent 
Involvement morning

Future Learning
After half term, we will be learning 
about
● Dinosaurs
● Carnivores/Herbivores
● Sculpture in art
● Numbers 0-20 in depth
● Dinosaur story writing 

Reading Book(s)



Reminders
● Please ensure that your child has a 

PE kit in school from Monday to 
Friday.

● Mango Tree & Lime Tree will be 
attending Forest School next 
half-term. Please send in a pair of 
wellies to be kept in school.

● Please read your child’s Little Wandle 
book with them at least 3x per week 
& return it for changing on Thursday.

Upcoming Events
Parents’ Evening: Wednesday 7th 
and Thursday 8th February
Last day of this half of term: Friday 
9th February
Children return to school: Monday 
19th February 
Every Friday (9.05-9.30): Reading 
Morning

Future Learning
Next half-term, we will be exploring 
London and making comparisons 
between our life in the city and those who 
live further afield.  In Phonics, we will be 
using our segmenting and blending 
strategies to read longer words, e.g. 
‘cooking’. We will also be honing our 
sentence writing skills. In Maths, we will be 
exploring the numbers 9 and 10, and  
developing our understanding of the 
composition of these numbers.

Reading Book(s)

    Reception
Reception Celebration 

In Reception, we have been learning all about transport! We went for a walk 
around Greenwich to see how many modes of transport we could spot. We 
then compared this to transport in the past. We learnt that people used to ride 
on Penny Farthings 150 years ago, whilst nearly 500 years ago Elizabeth I was 
carried around in a litter when she lived at Greenwich Palace. We even 
designed and made our own vehicles using junk modelling materials.

Mrs Griffin, Mrs Price, Mrs Renouf, Miss Seruti, Miss Syrocki & Miss Lind  
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Upcoming Events
Parents’ Evening: Wednesday 7th 
and Thursday 8th February
Last day of this half of term: Friday 
9th February
Children return to school: Monday 
19th February 
PLEASE RETURN BOOKBAGS EVERY 
FRIDAY MORNING!

Future Learning
After half term we will be learning 
all about transport in London! We 
will be talking about our favourite 
buses, trains, and boats!

We will also be focusing on name 
writing so get practising at home!

    Nursery
Nursery Celebration 

This half of term we have been obsessed with all things Broggan! We have 
been working hard to use our knowledge on caring for animals to lure the 
mysterious creature out of hiding so we can catch it! 

Miss Clipsham
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Reminders
A reminder of start/finish times:
AM 
The gate is open 0845-0900
And open again 1130-1145
PM
The gate is open 1530-1545
If you arrive after those times, you 
will have to go to the main school 
office.

Reading Books

.



Upcoming Events
- Wednesday 7th and Thursday 8th  

February - Parents Evening

- Friday 9th February - Last day of 
school

- Monday 19th February - First day 
of school 

Future Learning
Next half term we will be learning all 
about our environment and how to 
look after it. We will focus on different 
types of recycling and why it is 
important to remember the 3 Rs: 
reduce, re-use and recycle. 
We will start with what we can do in 
our immediate environment to make 
things better and then  explore further 
from there. 

    Deaf Centre
Centre Celebration 

We enjoyed the workshop from the National Theatre – it helped us to learn all 
about the different characters and settings from ‘The Witches’ before we went 
to watch it. We have been writing all about it using the past tense. 

Ms Yeranossian & Ms Gray 

12

Reminders
- Remember to use Google 

Classroom to post learning or 
activities from home.
 

- iPads have a video of children 
reading their books in BSL. 

- iPads should be returned to 
school every Monday. 

Reading Book(s)
We read ‘The Witches’ and enjoyed 
exploring different types of witches.



Happy 2024 everyone! We hope you had a great break and have settled 
into the new year well. 

This year, we would really like some fresh ideas to help us fundraise for 
the school – if you have any ideas you would like to share, please get in 
touch and we will do what we can to make them happen. As a registered 
charity, please think of us if you are planning to run a marathon, do a bike 
ride or sit in a bath tub full of beans! Every penny counts! If none of this 
appeals to you but you would still like to help out, then we also have a 
GoFundMe page, where you can donate as little or as much as you like. 

We would like to take this opportunity to thank all 
those that have donated this way already this year. 
We have had some very generous amounts. Thank 
you! Please don't forget to click the Gift Aid option!

Save the dates! Thursday 21st & Friday 22nd March 
for our very special Spring Fling! (Details to follow.)

Please remember, when you shop online, to please access your accounts 
via their associated charity portals. If you visit your Amazon account via 
http://smile.amazon.co.uk and assign ‘Friends of James Wolfe School’ as 
your chosen charity, Amazon will then make a donation to us for every 
purchase you make! For online shopping with thousands of other retailers  
(such as Argos, John Lewis, Sainsbury’s and many more), please begin via 
http://www.easyfundraising.org.uk and follow the directions to link the 
FJWS, so that each retailer will make a donation. These are both fantastic 
ways to fund school projects with very little effort required, so please 
remember to set them up next time you go online -- and a massive thank 
you to everyone who has done so already!

Please follow us on X/Twitter or Facebook to find out more about what we 
do, as well as about upcoming social/fundraising events. All are welcome!

Email: friendsofJWS@gmail.com
Facebook: https://en-gb.facebook.com/FJWSGreenwich

X/Twitter: https://twitter.com/fjwsgreenwich
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http://smile.amazon.co.uk
http://www.easyfundraising.org.uk
mailto:friendsofJWS@gmail.com
https://en-gb.facebook.com/FJWSGreenwich
https://twitter.com/fjwsgreenwich


    Sporting Update
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In PE lessons, the 
children have been 
developing their skills in 
hockey, street dance, 
fitness and basketball. 
Year 4 have also been 
enjoying their swimming 
lessons! 

In competitive sport, our 
football teams have 
made a strong start to 
the season. They have 
represented the school 
fantastically and 
performed brilliantly in 
their matches.    
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    Homework
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    Notices
SEND Coffee Morning

On Wednesday 21st February, there will be a SEND Coffee Morning between 
9:15am and 10:30am at Randall Place, with a focus on EHCPs. If you would like to 

know more about what Education Health Care Plans are, if you are thinking 
about applying for an EHCP for your child or if you have any questions, please 

come to the Coffee Morning and speak to Ms Minkoulou. 
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Booking Breakfast Club
Instructions for booking Breakfast Club can be found at 

https://tinyurl.com/yc46t4w2. Booking is open. 

Places at Breakfast Club (both campuses) must be booked in advance. If 
parents find they are unable to book, for example there are no spaces, they 

must email admin@jameswolfe.greenwich.sch.uk to ask if there are any spaces 
available. Please can parents note that they must book                                              

for their child to attend. 

The price of our Breakfast Club provision is £3.50 per day. 

The start and finish times of Breakfast Club are: Randall Place 8am to 9am and 
Royal Hill 7.45am to 8.45am. Children may arrive any time                                               

up to 15 minutes before the end.

Linguascope
To keep you having fun with French at home, James Wolfe has subscribed to 

Linguascope. Go to https://www.linguascope.com/ and log in                                   
using the following details: 

Username: jwroyalhill  Password: lovelang

Once you are signed in, click on the French flag in Elementary, then on any 
Galaxy you wish to explore. You can 'skip' the next part if you like, then click on a 

planet and get straight on with the activities. And remember,                              
other languages are available too!

https://tinyurl.com/yc46t4w2
mailto:admin@jameswolfe.greenwich.sch.uk
https://www.linguascope.com/


    Notices
Strings Club at James Wolfe
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    Notices
Half Term Fun in Blackheath
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Soul Choirs

    Notices
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Winter Funds
Funds will once again be provided over the holiday by Royal Greenwich to FSM 
families. If parents are not in receipt of the benefit Free School Meals for their 

child but feel they would qualify, they should apply at 
https://www.gov.uk/apply-free-school-meals. Should you find you are not 

eligible but are experiencing hardship, please contact the school. 

https://www.gov.uk/apply-free-school-meals


    Notices
Pupil Asset

Parents are able to edit their own details in Pupil Asset, so, if you have 
switched phone numbers or even spot a mistake, there is no need to make a 

request from the school office, you can just log in and make the change. 

 To log in to Pupil Asset, parents can either download their Parent App or log 
in to their ParentPortal. To create a password for the ParentPortal, please go 

to https://secure.pupilasset.com/ and select Login Via ParentPortal, then First 
Time Login. Alternatively, you can download their app, either for iPhone from 
https://apps.apple.com/gb/app/pupil-asset-parent-app/id1490994393, or for Android 

from https://play.google.com/store/apps/details?id=com.rnparentapp. Tap First Login 
then enter the email address we have on record for you. When you tap 

Submit, PA will send you an email which will allow you to set your password, 
which will need to be at least eight characters long and include a number, or 

you will be unable to log in. Please inform us if your email address has 
changed. Once you have created login details you will be able to sign in with 

them on the Login screen. Full instructions can be found at 
https://www.pupilasset.com/help/how-to-guide/parental-communication-contactsemails

mspattr-/parents-app-overview-a-guide-for-parents. 
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Bikes & Scooters
It is great to see so many children cycling and scooting to school. In order for 

bikes/scooters to be stored safely, we ask that children bring a lock with them. 
Please note that the school is not responsible for the loss                                          

or theft of bikes/scooters. 

Free/Subsidised Milk
School milk is FREE for children under the age of five, FREE to children entitled to 

Free School Meals and subsidised for all other children in primary education, 
meaning parents will pay around £15 per term. To register your child to receive 

milk in school daily, please go to http://www.coolmilk.com. If you wish your child 
to receive milk, you must register, even if your child is under five.

https://secure.pupilasset.com/
https://apps.apple.com/gb/app/pupil-asset-parent-app/id1490994393
https://play.google.com/store/apps/details?id=com.rnparentapp
https://www.pupilasset.com/help/how-to-guide/parental-communication-contactsemailsmspattr-/parents-app-overview-a-guide-for-parents
https://www.pupilasset.com/help/how-to-guide/parental-communication-contactsemailsmspattr-/parents-app-overview-a-guide-for-parents
http://www.coolmilk.com


    Notices
Adult Netball at St Alfege
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